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BUDGET & PLANNING COMMITTEE (BPC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

August 11, 2009 – 2:00 – 3:30 pm
Board Room
MEMBERS PRESENT
___ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Harvey Estrada
_x_ LaVetta Johnson
_x_ Terrance Stewart
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
___ Joseph Lewis
___ Nehasi Lee

_x_ Reuben James
_x_ Dr. Herkie Williams
___ David Simmons
_x_ Opal Williams

_x_ Ronald Gerhard

OTHERS ATTENDING:  Dr. Lawrence Cox, Saul Panski, Ricky Shabazz, JoAnn Higdon, Fred Sturner, David McPatchell, and LaTanya Kirk-Carter

Handouts

· Adopted Budget – All Funds 2009-2010

· 2009-2010 Section Plan

· Impact of Proposed Budget Cuts on Compton CCD

· Facilities/Mission Priorities

· Facilities Project List

· 320 Report

· Enrollment Management Plan

I. Call to Order

The Meeting was called to order at 2:13 p.m. by Ron Gerhard.
II. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of June 2, 2009, were approved.  Reuben James, LaVetta Johnson (moved/seconded).  The motion passed unanimously.

III. 2009-2010 Budget

Ron started the meeting by stating that he would highlight the major changes that had occurred since the tentative budget was looked at by the committee on June 2, 2009.  He stated that the top sheet was a summary of all the revenues and expenses of all the funds, with attached details.  Ron stated that the primary fund of the district is the “General Unrestricted Fund, which is used to account for the daily operations of the district.  He stated that page two listed the major revenues by category that the district receives.  He stated we were projecting a beginning balance of $2.2 million dollars.  Ron stated the beginning balance is unexpended monies rolled over from the previous fiscal year 2008-2009.

Ron stated that the principal state apportionment is approximately $22.5 million dollars.  He stated the principal state apportionment is based upon a workload measure FTES (full-time equivalent student).  He stated that that level will assume that we will achieve at least 5200 FTES during 2009-2010.  He stated that our goal is 5600 FTES but we are budgeting at the lower amount to be conservative and for cash flow purposes.

Ron stated that the local property taxes were budgeted at $3.9 million dollars and the next major source of funding is Student Enrollment Fees at $531,000 dollars.  He stated that the one thing that will be monitored throughout the year is  state revenues, which may result in budget revisions.  He added that fees have been increased from $20 dollars a unit to $26 dollars per unit.  He stated that total revenue is budgeted for $28.8 million dollars and total available resources are expected to be $31 million dollars.

Saul wanted to know if the figures included the Governor’s proposed reductions for 2008-2009, which had not been enacted.  Ron stated that the final budget that the Governor signed did not have any cuts for 2008-2009 and we did not make any changes.  Saul asked if the property taxes were back filled.  Ron stated statewide the number that has been given in property tax short fall is in the area of $116 million dollars.  He stated that the Governor’s budget is back filling it at approximately 53 percent, which is $63 million dollars.  The revenue reflects the backfill.

Jo Ann wanted to know how firm the beginning balance was at this stage, because ECCD was a few days off from finalizing its own figures.  Ron stated we were also a few days off and our accountants were in the process of closing the books.  He stated though that he was somewhat comfortable with the $2.3 million dollars.

Ron stated that page 3 showed major expenditures.  He stated we are expecting to spend $11.6 million dollars in academic salaries.  The classified salaries for full-time is $4.6 million dollars; benefits are $4.5 million dollars for all full time employees; supplies $500,000; and contract services $4.5 million dollars.

Ron stated that page 4 shows unrestricted capital outlays in the unrestricted general fund of approximately $238,000 and debt retirement of approximately $1.4 million dollars.  This is the requirement to pack back the State for Line of Credit draw downs.  Ron stated that total expenditures are $28.8 million dollars, leaving our fund balance reserve at $2.2 million dollars. He added that the State budget had included significant cuts to categorical programs and that it was the desire of the District to use part of our reserve to back fill those cuts to the extent possible.

Saul wanted to know how much of the dollars were allocated to back fill and Ron stated approximately $500,000 has been allocated to backfill the expenditures.  Ron stated that the total cuts to the district were approximately $1 million dollars and from that we backfilled $500,000 dollars.  Saul wanted to know where the funds were allocated to (meaning what programs).  Ron stated the funds were allocated to where the money was cut.  He stated this would allow us to weather the storm for 2009-2010.  He stated during the budget development process, we will evaluate the level of service and consider these back fills.  Jane stated that instructural equipment and scheduled maintenance were totally cut from the budget and were not back filled.

Saul wanted to know who made the decision to allocate what dollars to what programs.  Dr. Flemming stated the committee receives proposal made through the administrative pipeline.  Saul stated that linking planning the budget and doing so in writing is of vital concern.  He stated that all decisions needed to go through the institutional review process and in a transparent manner.  He wanted to know if all categorical backfills would come to this committee before being finalized.  Saul stated that if we are back filling the categorical programs $500,000, this committee should see where the money is going and agree that these are the priorities to which they should go.

Dr. Flemming stated there was a $600,000 surplus and now we were even.  He stated now we were in an operating balance.  Ron stated that if we look at the handout “2009-2010 Section Plan,” our target goal of 5600 FTES—utilizing as a benchmark 3.4 FTES per section—will require us to offer 1,647 sections, a 25 percent increase in the number of sections compared to 2008-2009.  We offered and funded 1,314 sections in 2008-2009.  Ron stated the total cost to offer 1600 sections would be approximately $10 million dollars.   Reaching this target, he added, would net the institution approximately $1.8 million dollars in additional funding.  Ron stated we will have to fund the cost for the additional classes Jo Ann wanted to make sure we did not factor in this higher target in the current budget, instead planning to add in additional monies in mid-year based on attainment of the target.

Ron moved onto page 5, the General Fund Restricted, the categorical programs. He stated the total federal revenue is approximately $1.5 million dollars; state revenue $2.9 million dollars and local revenue is $600,000 dollars; total available resources is $5.8 million dollars.  Ron stated that the district was in stability funding for the next three years.  He stated that we are guaranteed funding for all of the FTES until we get to 6400.

Dr. Williams wanted to know if we had included the first summer session in the 320 Report.  Ron stated that we had.  He stated if we were to look at the second page on the 320 Report, it is a summary of the full-time equivalent students that the Center has generated over the last academic year, including classes that began before or had a census date prior to June 30, 2009.  We are referring here to 423 FTES, which we have borrowed to get to the highest FTES level possible. 

Ron went back to page 6, which shows the budgeted expenditures for the various categorical programs; with a net reserve of approximately $1 million dollars.  He also stated the remaining funds in the the  Line of Credit, Financial Aid, Worker’s Compensation, Child Development, Capital Outlay Fund, and the Bond Fund,.    Saul wanted to know how under funded we were in Worker’s Compensation.  Ron stated an answer could not be given as an Actuarial Study was currently being done.  Art requested that the committee member take the information, studsy it before the next meeting, vand provide them with any suggestions at the next meeting.

Facility Project List
Fred Sturner presented the Facilities Project List and a list of criteria to get them done in an orderly process.  Fred stated that the list was compiled from different sources around campus and that the first 13, which include numbers 13, 37, 56, 3, 22, 29, 19, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 1 have been prioritized to maintain safety on campus or to house FTES .  He stated that a master list will be created year after year and will apply the prioritization methodology that can be agreed upon to all projects.  He stated we would then look at the funding and complete as many projects as possible with a given year’s funding.  The other projects will carry over into the following year.

Ron indicated that the priority projects currently underway would be funded from 2008-2009 unexpended money, that would be rolled forwarded in the budget. Saul wanted to know if the projects were funded.  Fred stated that if you look at the priority category, number 1-8 are being done.

Ron stated that $300,000 had not been previously allocated.  Saul stated that the committee was being asked to approve spending of $500,000 dollars from the general fund to complete projects 1-8.  Fred stated that the following were complete 22, 29, 19, and 10; while 8, 11, and 12 were in progress.  Saul asked Art if the committee considered all of the projects listed and Dr. Flemming stated “no”.  He stated that a shorter list was consider and prioritized and a line was drawn.  Saul wanted to make sure the list goes through the committee and approves them.

A motion was made by Harvey Estrada to approve the Priorities 1-8 projects, pending review of available resources.  Dr. Herkie Williams second the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

IV. 320 Report
Ron stated this item was sufficiently covered in the discussion of the General Revenue apportionment.  He stated that section B is borrowed FTES that ultimately will have to be re-paid.

V. Enrollment Management Plan
Ricky Shabazz presented on behalf of Keith Curry.  He stated it was the third year for this document and was requesting $205,800.  He stated that the Target Population Plan is largely responsible for the increase in enrollment over the course of the last three year.

Ron stated the money was all ready built into the budget and needed a motion to receive the report.  Reuben James made the motion that the Enrollment Management Plan be received and Dr. Herkie Williams second.  The motion passed unanimously
VI. 2009-2010 Meeting Calendar
Ron stated in terms of the next meeting and setting a calendar, we will schedule our next meeting and at that meeting set a calendar for the year.  He proposed the committee meet two weeks from today, which our agenda deadline for the September Board meeting is that Friday.  It will allow the committee sufficient time to review any additional information.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, August 24, 2009, from 3:00 pm to 4:00 pm.

VII. Other Business – None.
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  Dr. Jane Harmon/LaVetta Johnson (moved, seconded).  The motion passed unanimously.
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